
Report of the Faculty Athletics Representative 

December 2021 

The Committee on Academic Performance (CAP) met on October 12 and November 9 in the 

President’s Conference Room to accommodate the hybrid meeting.   

Lauren Rust presented information on the APR (Academic Progress Rate).  The APR is 

submitted eight weeks after the start of the semester.  The committee also reviewed a draft 

document: One Time Transfer Q&A.  This document is in response to the NCAA one time 

transfer rule which allows all Division I student-athletes to have a one-time opportunity to 

transfer and compete immediately. The document is UL specific and encourages student-athletes 

to think about a broad range of impacts when transferring, including but not limited to impact to 

financial aid, transfer of academic credits, housing, and transcripts. 

CAP will continue to meet the second Tuesday of each month but will alternate between full 

committee meetings and subcommittee meetings. This new schedule will allow subcommittees 

more time to develop initiatives, review data and make recommendations.  

Additional FAR activities include representing the ACC FARs on the ACC SAAC, reviewing 

grade changes, NCAA waivers and ACC Cria grants, working with UL athletic staff to organize 

NIL faculty led workshops Spring 2022, attending senior day for each sport to support the 

student-athletes, attending ACC Fall Meeting (October 25-27, 2021, Notre Dame), and 

nominating student-athletes for the NCAA Post Graduate award. 

Thank you and Go Cards! 

Krista Wallace-Boaz, UL FAR 

 


